Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

February 15, 2010
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Brian Lennon




Doug Hall




Lewis Russell




Eric Mabe
Members Absent:  Johnny Burns, Jim Potts
Others in attendance:  Kim Irby, Linda Bailey, Brandon Darrow
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Minutes:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to approve the minutes of the January 18, 2010 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum: 
None 
Bills:
A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously. 
Rains County Personal Vehicle Taxation:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to NOT allow taxing of personal vehicles in Rains County.  The motion carried unanimously.

Textbook Adoption:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Eric Mabe to accept the state adopted textbooks.  The motion carried unanimously.  

March Board Meeting Date:

A motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Lewis Russell to change the March Board meeting date to March 8, 2010 to not conflict with spring break.  The motion carried unanimously.

Executive Session:

The Board entered into executive session at 6:20 p.m. to discuss the principal’s contracts and wages.

The Board returned to open session at 7:15 p.m.
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to add one year to Linda Bailey’s contract and to pay her $241.60 per day for 207 days for the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to add one year to Kim Irby’s contract and to pay her $231.26 per day for 226 days for the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion carried unanimously. 
Administrative Reports:

Superintendent:  Mr. Johnson gave the Board a financial update on investments.
Elementary Principal:

Mrs. Bailey reported on Pre-K enrollment, up-coming events and district attendance rate.
Secondary Principal:

Mrs. Irby reported on secondary enrollment and up-coming events.

A motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Brian Lennon to adjourn at 8:05 p.m.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
